Tri State Society for Cardiovascular & Pulmonary Rehabilitation 

Re: File Code CMS-1404-P

Cost Calculation for Cardiac Rehabilitation Services

This letter is in response to the CMS request for comments on Proposed Changes to the Hospital Outpatient Prospective Payment System and CY 2009 Payment Rates published in the Federal Register on July 18, 2008. The Tri State Society for Cardiovascular & Pulmonary Rehabilitation (TSSCVPR) is comprised of over 300 healthcare professionals from Delaware, New Jersey, & Pennsylvania who specialize in delivering rehabilitation services to patients with chronic pulmonary & cardiac diseases, most of whom are of Medicare age.  

TSSCVPR is keenly aware of the struggles our members face in trying to align the current APC fixed payment amounts they receive with the actual costs of service delivery. Since APCs were introduced in the early 2000’s, a number of our member hospitals have questioned how payment amounts were determined citing that their own cost data would produce a different payment figure. And in 2007 in Pennsylvania alone, 5 hospitals decided to close their long-standing cardiac rehab programs because they were unable to cover their operating costs with the Medicare payments received. All of those programs were in the greater Philadelphia area where access to cardiac rehab services has now diminished for Medicare beneficiaries. Such experiences suggest that some flaw may exist in the method used to calculate APC payment amounts for cardiac rehabilitation services. Therefore, we welcome the opportunity to comment.   

TSSCVPR has reviewed the proposed cost calculation changes described in the Federal Register and we support the substantive findings and the specific recommendations made by the Research Triangle Institute (RTI) regarding cardiac and cardio-pulmonary rehabilitation services in the hospital outpatient setting. We strongly urge CMS to adopt RTI’s recommendation to modify the CMS cost center aggregation table to add a new, non-standard cost center for cardiac and cardio-pulmonary rehabilitation services, and to refine its mapping algorithms to better capture the cost report information on cardiac and cardio-pulmonary services that hospitals already provide to CMS. We believe that such changes could prevent a recurrence of the 2007 experience noted above.  On behalf of Medicare beneficiaries in Delaware, New Jersey, & Pennsylvania, we thank you for taking another look at the RTI recommendations for cardiac rehabilitation.  

Sincerely, 

	Brian Burk MS, RCEP  

President TSSCVPR 
	Pat Comoss RN, BS, FAACVPR 

Chair, Health Policy & Reimbursement 


